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Requests to place memorials of landscape and hardscape on the campus of Georgia College & State University shall be reviewed by a committee appointed by the president of the university.  This committee shall consist of faculty, staff and students and shall include the grounds superintendent and the facility planner.

The committee shall review standards as defined in the Campus Master Plan and evaluate requests using the following guidelines.  All requests must adhere to the University’s naming policy.

The committee shall forward its recommendation to the President for approval/disapproval.

Appropriateness of Request:

Georgia College considers the placement of hardscaping or landscaping items on campus in honor of a living or in memory of a deceased individual, corporation, foundation or organization to be one of the highest distinctions that can be bestowed.

The placement of hardscape or landscape items is not only the conferral of a high honor but also a conspicuous honor.  It exhibits to the public the judgment and standards of Georgia College and signifies lasting approval of the actions of the honoree.  Given the fact that the item may be on display for decades, the task of approval of placement of the item should not be taken lightly.

Criteria used for judging appropriateness of requests should include outstanding service to the university, community, state or nation.  Landscape and hardscape commemorations of particularly significant and noteworthy aspects of institutional history are also appropriate.

Guidelines for Hardscape or Landscape Items

When a request for hardscape or landscape items is approved, the request should then be referred to Physical Plant Grounds Department.

The Grounds Department will consult with the party whose request was approved by the President.  

If the party wishes to place a bench, he/she will be able to select from benches that have been standardized for different sections of campus as called for in the Facilities Master Plan.  A small, engraved plaque will be placed on the bench listing the name of the person being honored and any other relevant information.  These plaques have also been standardized.

If the party wishes to place a tree, he/she will be able to select from several species of trees and the Grounds Department will recommend an appropriate location on campus where the particular species of tree is needed and will thrive.  A small plaque may be placed near the tree listing the name of the person being honored and any other relevant information.  These plaques have been standardized.

A tree or plant may also be donated with no plaque or marker if the intent is merely to acknowledge the gift through a ceremonial planting.  The same process should be followed to secure approval for species and location.

All other forms of landscape or hardscape as recommended by the committee and approved by the President will be considered by the Grounds Department and Facility Planner on an individual basis and reviewed for consistency with the Campus Master Plan. 

